
Point Recycling and Refuse 
P.M.B. 1542, 145 Tyee Drive, Point Roberts, WA 98281 

Business Phone: (360) 945-1516 
 

May 28, 2009 
 
Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
PO Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504-47250 
 
Dear Sirs: 
 
Today, Point Recycling and Refuse mailed notice to customers that all regulated collection 
services by the company will end on June 30th, 2009. 
 
The WUTC and Whatcom County have had many opportunities to participate in the success of 
this system but have not done so.  Both Agencies have made it impossible to get this company to 
financial sustainability. 
 
The WUTC and Whatcom County have created a toxic legal and political climate which makes 
the sale of this company unlikely. 
 
The financial value of the G-certificate has been effectively reduced to zero. 
 
The WUTC, Whatcom County and the Complainants have collectively eliminated any financial 
or personal incentive to continue operating a regulated utility. 
 
Therefore, I will concede to the desires of the WUTC, Whatcom County and the Complainants; 
as expressed in consolidated TG-080913, TG-081089, TG-082129; and submit my Certificate  
G-155 for Cancellation effective 11:59 p.m. June 30th, 2009. 
 
I believe this concludes my participation in the above listed Dockets. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Arthur Wilkowski, Owner/Operator 
 
Cc:   Whatcom County Council Chair 
 Dan Gibson, Whatcom County Prosecutor 
 Jon Hutchins, Whatcom County Public Works 
 Jennifer Cameron-Rulkowski WUTC 


